
Marine Department announcement

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:
 
     Please broadcast the following message as soon as possible and repeat it
at suitable intervals:
 
     As Tropical Cyclone Warning Signal No. 1 has been issued, the Marine
Department reminds vessel owners, masters and persons-in-charge of vessels
that they should take precautionary measures immediately and properly secure
their vessels at safe locations.
 
     In case of an accident, a report should be made immediately to the
Vessel Traffic Centre at 2233 7801.

SEN visits California Academy of
Sciences and meets HK students

     The Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong Kam-sing, today (September
10, San Francisco time) began his itinerary in San Francisco, the United
States, visiting the California Academy of Sciences and meeting with Hong
Kong students studying in the city.

     Upon arriving in San Francisco, Mr Wong first visited the academy, where
he met with the senior management of the institution and its natural history
museum, and exchanged views on environmental conservation and sustainability
issues. He also viewed the green building features and was briefed on the
operations of the academy. Substantially rebuilt in 2008 and regarded as one
of the greenest buildings in the world, it was awarded the US Green Building
Council's LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) platinum
rating and subsequently the LEED platinum rating in the Existing Buildings:
Operations & Maintenance category. Afterwards, he paid a courtesy call on the
Consul General of the People's Republic of China in San Francisco, Mr Wang
Donghua.

     In the evening, Mr Wong dined with Hong Kong students studying at a
local university to learn about their daily life. Mr Wong encouraged them to
consider returning to Hong Kong after graduation to contribute to the city's
sustainable development.

     Mr Wong will continue his itinerary tomorrow (September 11, San
Francisco time).
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Red flags hoisted at some beaches

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (September
11) that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Shek O Beach and
Big Wave Bay Beach in Southern District, Hong Kong Island; Clear Water Bay
First Beach and Clear Water Bay Second Beach in Sai Kung District. Beach-
goers are advised not to swim at these beaches.

Speech by FS at Conference on the
Future Development of Insurance
Industry in Hong Kong (English
only)(with photos/video)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
Conference on the Future Development of Insurance Industry in Hong Kong co-
organised by Lingnan University and the AR Charitable Foundation this
afternoon (September 10):
 
Rex (Council Chairman of Lingnan University, Mr Rex Auyeung), Leonard
(President of Lingnan University, Professor Leonard Cheng), Mason (Director
of the AR Charitable Foundation Mr Mason Wu), Bernard (Director of the AR
Charitable Foundation Mr Bernard Chan), distinguished guests, ladies and
gentlemen,
 
     Good afternoon.
 
     I'm pleased to join you this afternoon, to take part in today's
conference on the future of the insurance industry, organised by Lingnan
University and the AR Charitable Foundation.
 
     Insurance means many things to many people. As a product, it must be one
of the very few odd things in life that both buyer and seller hope never need
to use.
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     At its most basic form, insurance offers protection. It is, in short, a
form of risk management. Lingnan, of course, is the only UGC-funded tertiary
institution offering a degree in Risk and Insurance Management.
 
     For that, this Financial Secretary is very grateful. It means that the
University and the AR Foundation, which offers scholarships to selected
students of the Lingnan insurance programme, are helping nurture a welcome
stream of talented young professionals for the insurance industry certainly,
but also for banking and finance as well as business management. All are
essential to the continuing success of our financial services sector.
 
     For this term of government, we are determined to play the proactive
role as a "facilitator" and a "promoter" and to drive Hong Kong's economic
development in a forward-looking manner. We will actively pursue new
opportunities and to support industries that Hong Kong enjoys advantages and
potential.
 
     We set up the Financial Leaders Forum in August last year, which is
chaired by myself and comprised of prominent members from the financial
services sector as well as top leaders of our financial regulators. The main
objective of the Forum is to examine strategic proposals that will further
enhance Hong Kong's position as an international financial centre. One of the
issues discussed by the Forum is how to further the development of the
insurance industry of Hong Kong.
 
     In this year's government budget, I have also asked the Insurance
Authority to work with industry stakeholders to explore ways of enhancing
Hong Kong's competitiveness as an insurance hub, including introducing tax
arrangements and modifying other regulatory requirements.
 
     In short, we will continue to maintain a conducive environment to help
the insurance sector capture the massive opportunities ahead, in particular
those arising from continued economic transformation and development of our
motherland.
 
     Last month (July 2018), the China Banking and Insurance Regulatory
Commission announced an arrangement that when a Mainland insurer cedes
business to a Hong Kong qualified professional reinsurer, the capital
requirement of the Mainland insurer will be reduced. This preferential
treatment will facilitate co-operation between the Mainland and Hong Kong in
cross-border reinsurance business, and enable Hong Kong's reinsurers to enjoy
competitive advantages over other offshore reinsurers.
 
     We will also enhance Hong Kong's attractiveness as a domicile for
captive insurers set up by Mainland enterprises. With the passage of the
relevant amendment bill by the Legislative Council in July 2018, the 50 per
cent profits tax concession has now been extended to cover both offshore and
on-shore risks. In addition, the Insurance Authority will collaborate with
the Insurance Society of China to set up a Mainland-Hong Kong Captive
Research Centre to enhance our technical capacity for developing captive



insurance business.
 
     We are also exploring further tax incentives and regulatory changes to
spur the development of marine insurance, specialty insurance and reinsurance
in Hong Kong. Thanks to the effort of the Hong Kong Federation of Insurers
and other stakeholders, the Germany-based International Union of Marine
Insurance chose Hong Kong as its first overseas hub. We firmly believe marine
insurance can be another area that the Hong kong insurance industry can
flourish.
 
     I am sure many of you are aware that Prudential, one of the leading
insurance groups in UK, has recently announced it will demerge into two
separate companies. And Hong Kong will become the main regulator for the
company focusing on businesses in Asia, Africa and the US. We will continue
to work hard to attract more overseas insurance companies to choose Hong Kong
as their base for offshore operation and for expanding businesses to China
and Asian markets.
 
     Looking ahead, the grand and visionary Belt and Road Initiative will
provide unprecedented opportunities for Hong Kong as a whole, and the
insurance sector in particular.
 
     Infrastructure development is a key driver of the Belt and Road
Initiative. The Asian Development Bank estimates that as much as US$ 1.7
trillion per year is needed for infrastructure investment in Asia until 2030.
 
     However, while there are strong interests in investing in these
projects, it is clear that profitable projects may only take off if there is
adequate insurance cover to mitigate or share the associated financial,
legal, political and regulatory risks.
 
     In a recent forum, the China Property & Casualty Reinsurance Company
Limited, a subsidiary of the China Reinsurance Group, estimates that from
2018 to 2022, the Belt and Road Initiative will generate about US$16 trillion
in risk protection demand for engineering insurance and property insurance.
 
     Hong Kong's deep pool of multicultural talent in law, accounting and
finance can help manage these risks, by conducting legal due diligence,
structuring the optimal deal through a combination of financial engineering
as well as insurance and reinsurance arrangements.
 
     Hong Kong is home to a cluster of 160 insurers and reinsurers. We are
well positioned to fill these gaps in the supply of insurance to support
infrastructural developments under the Belt and Road Initiative.
 
     On the other hand, the development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area (Greater Bay Area) will provide fresh impetus for Hong
Kong's economy and our insurance sector.
 
     The Greater Bay Area, covering Hong Kong, Macao and nine prosperous
cities in the fast growing Guangdong Province, has a total population of 69



million and a collective GDP of about US$1.5 trillion, which is similar to
the size of Korea.
 
     From Hong Kong's perspective, it means a potential market nine times the
size of our population. And that can only pay dividends to our financial
services sector. For you. A Hong Kong Trade Development Council survey notes
that middle-class Mainland consumers allocated about 27 per cent of their
household income to financial investment and insurance in 2017, as compared
to just 16 per cent in 2013.  
 
     The HKSAR Government is striving to widen market access for our
insurance sector in the Greater Bay Area. As a first step, we've proposed
allowing Hong Kong insurers to set up post-sales service centers in the Bay
Area. These would serve Mainland policyholders of Hong Kong insurance, as
well as Hong Kong policyholders living or working in the Area.
 
     We are also in discussions with the China Banking and Insurance
Regulatory Commission to enable the distribution of Hong Kong insurance
products throughout the Greater Bay Area. That can only expand both
opportunity for the industry and choice for the people in the Area.
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, I'm sure the plenary discussion to follow will
offer more insights into building a winning talent strategy – one that serves
both the insurance industry and the people of Hong Kong deep into the 21st
century. 
 
Before I conclude, please allow me to congratulate Lingnan University on its
50th anniversary. A half century of exemplary education and continuing
innovation. Of making a palpable difference on behalf of Hong Kong.
 
I wish today’s Conference every success and the students among us a long and
rewarding future.
 
Thank you.
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Appeal for information on missing man
in Tin Sum (with photo)

     Police today (September 10) appealed to the public for information on a
man who went missing in Tin Sum.

     Lam Chi-wang, aged 27, went missing after he was last seen in Sha Kok
Estate in the early hours of April 30. His guardian made a report to Police
yesterday (September 9).

     He is about 1.7 metres tall, 55 kilograms in weight and of thin build.
He has a square face with yellow complexion and short black hair. He was last
seen wearing a long-sleeved shirt with camouflage pattern, blue shorts and
slippers.

     Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have seen him
is urged to contact the Regional Missing Person Unit of New Territories South
on 3661 1176 or 9689 7445, or email to rmpu-nts-2@police.gov.hk, or contact
any police station.
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